OASIS – PKI TC

Meeting (Teleconference) Notes

Wednesday, September 15, 2004
(Minutes provided by David Skyberg)
1. Roll Call:
The meeting was called to order at 12:00pm (EDT). 
2. Voting members present
Sharon Boeyen

Paul Evans

Steve Hanna

June Leung

Jean Pawluk

John Sabo

David Skyberg

Ross Smith

Jiafu Yu
Today’s meeting lacks quarum.
3. Prospective members present
None.
4. Voting Members Absent
Robert Brentrup

Kefeng Chen

Rob Cryan

XiaoLi Dong

Ning Kong

Frank Meng

Shivangi Nadkarni

Arshad Noor

Ann Terwilliger
5. Prospective Members Absent

None.
6. Others Present
None.
7. Agenda Review
Endorsing HEPKI-TAG Eudora S/MIME letter

Hear and Discuss Reports from Implementation Subcommittees

[Added] Report from June on MS ST

8. Correct and approve minutes of July 21 Minutes

No Quarum.

Action 1. David to provide scrubbed version of minutes for vote for next meeting
9. Correct and approve minutes of August 18 Meeting:
No Quarum.
Action 2. David to resubmit with changes.
10. HEPTE Tag

Due to lack of quarum, there will be an online vote
11. Hear and Discuss Reports from Implementation Subcommittees:
Application Guidelines (Steve Hanna)
1. Status submitted to TC on September 13, 2004
We had expected to remain quiet during the summer.  Now that fall is here, we expect to continue with our thread on defining "e-commerce" and what support is needed of application vendors to support PKI in e-commerce.

We have added Mary McRae as an observer to the subcommittee.  
b. Ask Vendors (Steve Hanna)
1. Status submitted to TC on September 13, 2004
As you may recall, our charter is to implement the Ask Vendors action item in the PKI Action Plan: asking application vendors what they need to provide better PKI support and exploring how these needs can be met.

On September 7, Steve Hanna sent the Ask Vendors survey at

http://www.oasis-open.org/apps/org/workgroup/pki-askvendors/download.php/7027
to the list of 48 email and document signing vendors at

http://www.oasis-open.org/apps/org/workgroup/pki-askvendors/download.php/6802
So far, he has received four substantial responses and nine responses saying that a response is being prepared or the survey has been forwarded on to someone else.

We will send reminders and followup calls this week and wait another two weeks for responses. Then we will tally the results. By early October, we should have completed our charter by preparing a Survey Analysis report and a set of recommendations for addressing the survey results.

2. List of contacts

Please look over the list of contacts.  If you can provided better contacts, please let Steve know.

3. Current responses

There have been ~6 responses so far.  The team is hoping to have at least 15 or so.
c. Education (June Leung)
1. Status submitted to TC on September 13, 2004
The Education SC had a fairly productive month, thanks to one of our SC members -  Stephen Wilson's contribution.

Action Item:

Education SC to come up with a proposal for the PKI Forum Resource page (see attached) From our discussions, we propose to divide the information into the 4 categories based on the PKI Action Plan for the Education SC.  We prefer not to maintain a 'link farm' in the PKI resource page since links require constant maintenance and there are also a number of link farms exist, we would rather include a link farm section in our site.

Discussion:

We suggest that the Education SC post the ongoing efforts in the PKI Forum Resource page since information will be divided in the 4 categories that match the PKI Action Plan.  A link in the Education SC TC page will be pointing to this page.

Education SC update:

Thanks for some of the TC member's input, we were able to obtain more info regarding ROI on PKI. (see attached) We would like to know if there are TC members who have subscriptions to the Burton Group, there are 2 position papers we would like someone to review and let us know if there are any information that would benefit our ROI analysis.

We also want to discuss with the Lower Costs subcommittee to explore the benefits of ROI in lowering PKI costs.

Other Info:

I contacted the webmaster in Oasis, any modifications to the PKI Member Section pages have to go through Oasis Web Master.

Any modifications to the TC page can be done by the TC chairs and secretary.  The chairs of the subcommittees can also modify your own sub page?

2. Burton Group

Action 3. Paul Evans will review the Burton Group docs that the Education SC is interested in and touch base with June.

3. PKI Forum Resource Page 

June’s status email included a proposal for updating the PKI Forum resource web page.  A key issue is whether or not we should maintain the link farm or simply have a category of link farms and direct folks to those sites.  The subcommittee recommends that we not keep our own link farm, but rather point folks to others.
Action 4. Folks really need to review the docs that June sent around on Monday and comment.  This is very important.
4. Steve Wilson’s paper

There is a question regarding IPR terms Steve intended when submitting his ROI paper to the subcommittee. 

Action 5. June will speak with Steve regarding IPR terms for his ROI paper.
d. Lower Cost (David Skyberg)
1. Status submitted to TC on September 13, 2004
At the last TC meeting we mentioned that we are looking at having a contractor perform at least the survey work necessary to move our implementation plan forward.  We have a set of activities that we are in the process of costing out so that we can make a proposal to the MS SC for contractor work.  

August was very slow and no other real work was accomplished..
e. Testing (Paul Evans) Get info from Paul for minutes.
1. Status submitted to TC on August 18, 2004
The main activities for this period have been a teleconference with the TC leadership and outreach to NIST and The Open Group.

Steve, John and I were able to discuss several items on directions the Testing SC could pursue. The primary discussion involved how we could establish relationships with other organizations with an aim to consolidating information on testing activities involving PKI that others are doing.  John and Steve were to discuss this further with Mary McRae, our OASIS external relationships coordinator.

Steve and John had several good ideas that we will act on.  One is an outreach effort that I have started.  I have emailed several NIST staff that are involved in PKI activities and invited them to join the PKI TC and asked for any contacts that they might have of organizations engaged in testing or certification of PKI products and services.  I also emailed The Open Group seeking discussions on how we might collaborate or republish their efforts and experiences regarding testing and certification.

I am still trying to identify the Booz Allen coordinator for our subscription with the Burton Group in order to obtain a consulting period with their lead PKI Analyst.  Our aim there is to identify any PKI testing/certification activities that we may not already know of.

We will also be preparing a resources proposal to obtain contract assistance in research and web publication of testing services and results.  
12. Report from the PKI Member Section Steering Committee (June Leung)

We had three conference calls.  We meet every month on the second Wednesday of the month.  We are starting to get organized.

Latest topics are the Asia PKI Furum Liaison and the 2005 budget.

John and Steve had identified the purpose of the liaison as being for communication and coordination.  We are approved $12,000 to cover travel costs for the liaison.  We are looking for someone on the TC that can fulfill this role.  It would be preferable to have someone in the Asia arena to perform this as there would be both a reduced cost and reduced impact on the liaison (traveling from North America is much more difficult).
Regarding budget, we now have a good understanding of the revenue and expense issues that will drive our ability to develop a budget.
OASIS is coordinating space requests for the May 25-29 meeting in New Orleans for TC face to face meetings.  We have decided to hold a room.

Next work item is to provide a budget to OASIS.
13. Other business

John asked that sc chairs give rough dollar figures for the 2005 MS SC budget.  The MS SC has put a place holder of 10,000 for each sc.  If that’s not enough, folks need to speak up soon.
14. Next Meeting will be on October 20th at 12:00pm (EDT).
15. Adjourn

 The meeting adjourn at 12:45pm (EDT)
